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Appointment of Chairman.


It was agreed that Suzanne Wyche, Parish Council Chairman, would chair the meeting.
2

Apologies.

D Parlby
3
Minutes of the Meeting Held on Monday 109h April 2018.
The Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday 9th April 2018 were accepted as an accurate record.
4
Report of the Chairman of the Parish Council.
The Chairman gave a brief resume of the work of the Parish Council during the previous twelve months and outlined plans for the coming year. 
The Chairman started of by saying that the Parish Council was made up of a group of volunteers who made decisions on behalf of the village as the lowest tier of local government. The Parish Council has a budget of approximately £200,000 per year that comes from a proportion of the council tax, fees for use of the Sports Centre and grants. The income is used to maintain and enhance the village.

The Parish Council has up to 13 volunteer councillors but also employs paid staff – Council Clerk, Facilities Manager, premises officers and Grounds Maintenance Officer for the recreation grounds, Street Orderly and an Administrative Assistant.
The Parish Council is responsible for managing the Sports Centre and Leicester Road and Lodge Road recreation grounds.  In addition, the Council manages land donated to the village for public use. Other duties include maintenance of the village areas, including keeping the village free of litter and formal consultation and representing the village in relation to planning applications and highways matters.

The Chairman went on to say that for the third year in a row planning has been a significant subject for the village and the Council. A number of planning applications have been approved despite strong objections such as 150 houses at Arnesby Road, 44 houses and 8 flats on land off the High Street and 24 houses at 61 Leicester Road.
The Parish Council opposed the largest of these applications by consolidating residents’ objections and representing the village at Harborough DC Planning Committee, where the application was discussed. At the Planning Committee those of us present felt that it did not properly consider the developments already approved in Fleckney and that incorrect information was supplied by the Planning Officer, in favour of development approval. Therefore, after the meeting we raised a complaint with Harborough DC and raised the issue with our MP. In addition, we submitted a request to the Secretary of State to override the decision. None of these actions resulted in the reversal of the approval decision but in following the complaint process we at least felt that our voice was heard. 

The Parish Council have also raised a complaint with Harborough DC about how fund allocation is agreed between HDC and the developers. We believe that the allocation of significant sums of money meant for the village is agreed between Harborough DC and the developers, without input from village representatives. We have yet to receive a response on this point. 

The developments within Fleckney have not yet ended – we have recently received notice that the developers have appealed the decision to reject the application for 130 houses on land off Fleckney Road, Saddington opposite the Saddington Road site.

Two documents will form the framework for controlling development of the village in future. Firstly the Neighbourhood Plan, which deals specifically with the development of Fleckney, has been written, approved by Parish Council subject to the HDC Local Plan being adopted in its present form by Harborough DC. It will then undergo a further period of public consultation followed by examination by a planning inspector and finally will be subject to a local referendum. 

The second document is the New Local Plan, which is written by Harborough DC and controls the development of the district of Harborough. This plan has been written, approved by the consultees, examined by the planning inspector and is expected to be adopted very soon.

In addition to the many hours of work spent on planning matters the Parish Council has also supported organisations in the village such as the Communicata, the History Group, the Baptist Church. We have supported S106/Community Fund applications from the Bowls Club, Band Hall and Village Hall.

We have maintained Priest Meadow Open Space, owned by Wheatcrofts, whilst a long term solution is sought.

We have carried out Community Speed Watch in the Village with help of volunteers. Useful information on speeding traffic was still being obtained from the mobile Vehicle Activated Speed Sign.
We are discussing highways improvements with LCC and have supported the proposal for double yellow lines on Main Street. 

A Section 106 granted has been secured towards providing a viewing platform and new railing at the Duck Pond.

We have worked with the organiser of Fleckney Festival to provide a number of events and activities on the Leicester Road Recreation Ground last September.

November last year marked 100 years since the end of WW1 and in keeping with national plans to commemorate the event, the Parish Council arranged for the poppies on lampposts and railings, the silent soldier at the Library and the WW1 bench next to the Green. We also held the WW1 event on the Green that was well attended by those who wanted to mark the occasion. 

Other matters mentioned by the Chairman included:
· Annual Report – produced and sent out to all households in the Village.

· Precept – Precept increased for 2019/20 by 1% to £135,920. £100,000 set aside from reserves towards new Sports Centre.

· Annual Accounts – Received an unqualified opinion on the 2017/18 accounts.

· Increased our presence on social media.

· Parish Councillors – 13 applications have been received for 13 seats on the council. Therefore elections are not needed in May.

Looking forward to 2019/2020 the Chairman said that the main focus of our village improvements would relate to the Sports Centre. Since the feasibility study was carried out a number of visits have taken place to other similar facilities in other parts of the country to assess what has worked and what wouldn’t suit our needs. We have been working with a company on design options and the preferred one is a new building with a sports hall with room for two badminton courts and a fitness gym. Next steps are to look at costs and funding. 
Finally, there are two other items that we’d like to do to improve the village over the next year which are firstly a community orchard at Leicester Road Recreation Ground and secondly we want to implement the improvements to the rails and the provision of a viewing platform on the Green side of the duck pond once Harborough DC approval is obtained. We would also like to add a water fountain to create a feature and aid aeration. 

As always we welcome input from other village residents and we’re happy to receive suggestions for village improvements. 

5
Questions/Proposals/Comments from Members of the Public.

`With reference to the proposal to provide a viewing platform at the Duck Pond a resident asked if it would involve cutting down trees around the pond as some of the trees next to the flats had recently been cut down. The viewing platform because of its location would not require trees to be cut down. The Pond was in the ownership of Harborough DC who would have carried out the works near the flats.

Mr Skinner of Kilby Road raised the issue of the general upkeep of the Village and particularly the mess left by contractors working in the highway. The responsibility for ensuring these works were properly carried out, ensuring any damage to pavements and the highway was properly reinstated and the site left tidy was the responsibility of the County Council Highways. Mr Skinner also raised the issue of the missing litter bin at the bus shelter on Kilby Road which had been removed when contractors were working in the vicinity but had not been reinstalled. It was agreed this would be chased up with Harborough DC.

The issue of the metal container that had been placed on the verge in front of the new flats on Kilby Road was also raised.

Mr Lilley, a resident of Priest Meadow, expressed his concern about the damage that was being done to the ecology on the Priest Meadow Amenity area by the spraying of weed killer around the base of trees and although he had raised this at the last meeting of the Parish Council he was disappointed how his request had been received. The Chairman informed Mr Lilley that the matter was on the agenda to be discussed at the Parish Council meeting following this meeting. 

Mrs McKay raised the issue of the additional traffic that would be generated from the Arnesby Road development including construction traffic that no doubt would be using Main Street to access the site and the inadequacy of the existing road. The Chairman explained that County Council as the Highway Authority had not opposed the development as it did not consider the impact from traffic significant. The Chairman clarified there was a 7.5tonne weight restriction through the Village and the developer would need to submit and have approved a method statement for vehicles movements to and from the site.

Mrs H Bentley referred to the proposed development at 61 Leicester Road and supported the view taken by the Parish Council that there should be a single entrance/access road serving both the new development and the Sports Centre and Bowls Club. She also said that Mrs Parker, who lived on Leicester Road, was getting a petition together to get some action taken to clear the bushes and shrubs from the area of land which ran from the Sports Centre down to the first bend going towards the village centre. There had been some difficulty finding out who owned the land. It was confirmed this was highway land in the ownership of the County Council.


Mt Varnham referred to the area of land between the Car Park and the Baptist Church which was a dumping ground for litter and rubbish. Mrs Bentley explained that once the Shire Homes development had been carried out it would be taken over by the developer who would be responsible for its maintenance.


Mrs Varnham raised the issue of the proposed A46 Expressway, which if it went ahead, was likely to have implications for the village. There was general concern expressed by the meeting about this although Mr Bilbie stated that it was not likely to happen for sometime.


Other matters raised included the need for more dog bins/mess, litter after football matches, Christmas lights and the flats on Kilby Road which had been vacant for twelve months and had not been connected to the utilities.     
The Meeting closed at 7.52pm.
Signed………………………………….Date……………….

Chairman



Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held at the Village Hall on Monday 8th April 2019.





Present: S Wyche (Chairman), A Birch, R Cover, J Lilley, T Mcdonagh, S Parker, C McKemey, L McKemey, J Earwaker, P Westbury, M Skinner, L Skinner, B Gilbert, F Walsh, C Wood, S Bilbie, B Marlow, D Astill, E Martin, S Varnham, J Varnham, S Robson, C Goosey, J McKay, T Batson, H Bentley and D Bentley.





J H Flower, Clerk to Fleckney Parish Council.
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